
Union Township Board of Supervisors  
Minutes/ Regular Meeting 

August 2, 2022 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Union Township Board of Supervisors was held on August 2, 2022.  
Supervisors Reitz, Allred and Bieber were present.  Jeffery Brouse and Rick Wetzel were also in 
attendance.  Atty. Lyons was absent. 
 
Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag. 
 
Having reviewed the minutes of the previous meeting, a motion was made by Tom Reitz, seconded by 
Mark Bieber and carried to approve the minutes as presented. 
 
The Trutt project on Lee’s Lane was discussed by the Board.  A project plan was submitted by Mid-Penn 
Engineering for review by the Township Engineer. 
 
Rick Wetzel attended the meeting to update the Board on reports and calls.  He made the Board aware 
that radio communication with Northumberland County has not been properly working.  They cannot 
communicate with the other company.  Billy Allred will contact the Northumberland County 
Commissioners to try to resolve the issue. 
 
Public Comment:  None 
 
Roadmaster Report: 

- Several pipes on Felmey Road need to be replaced or repaired.  The Roadmaster, Supervisor 
Bieber, and the Township Engineer will look at the issues and discuss how they should be 
addressed. 

- The Township Engineer, Roadmaster and Supervisor Bieber will also look at two other pipe 
issues that were also discussed, on Fruit Farm Lane and County Line/ Mulls Hollow intersection. 

 
Due to an error in interpreting the salt shed bid from the July meeting bid opening, a motion was made 
by Billy Allred, seconded by Tom Reitz and carried to amend the July 5, 2022 minutes to reflect that the 
Amish Builders bid amount was $133,848.50.  It was also noted that The Amish Builders were still the 
lowest bidder and the bid award stands.  Motion was seconded by Tom Reitz and carried. 
 
Discussion was held on the advertisement of the Ford truck and what reserve bid should be set, if any.  It 
was agreed to wait until the new truck has the snow plow and spreader ready before advertising the 
2011 Ford.  A motion was made by Billy Allred, seconded by Mark Bieber and carried to set a reserve bid 
of $15,000.00 when the truck is listed for sale. 
 
The Union County Housing Authority requested a letter of support for a grant for the Union County 
Rehabilitation Home Investment Partnership Program.  Letter of support failed for lack of a motion. 
 
Checks 5160 – 5176 were presented for payment with bills totaling $11,621.85.  A motion was made by 
Mark Bieber, seconded by Tom Reitz and carried to approve bills as presented.  
 
Motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 PM was made by Tom Reitz, seconded by Mark Bieber and 
carried. 
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General Fund  241,776.02 
Equipment Fund 1,083.25 
State Fund  87,632.70 
ARP Fund  84,835.81 
Total   415,327.78 
        Respectfully Submitted, 
        Wendy Yoder 
        Secretary 
 
 
 
 


